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Please Contact: Technical Services Team
020 8356 8877
consultparking@hackney.gov.uk
Our Ref: Zone U Review Consultation
Tuesday 26 April 2022
Dear Resident and Business,

Re: Zone U Review Consultation Implementation

Following on from the publication of the Zone U Review summary outcome, Parking
Services have completed the statutory consultation for the zone and will now be
proceeding with the implementation of the recommendation to change the current
operational hours to Monday to Friday 10.00am - 12.00 (noon) on the roads
mentioned below and implement parking design changes as per the review
recommendations.

e Bakers Hill e Leaside Road e Mount Pleasant
e Big Hill e Moresby Road Lane (between
e Harrington Hill e Muston Road Mount Pleasant
e Hawkwood e Sachs Road Hill & Big Hill)
Mount e Springfield e Theydon Road
Holmbury View Gardens (between Mount
Jessam Avenue e Warwick Grove Pleasant Hill &
Knightland Road Leaside Road)
30 May 2022

Parking Restrictions Implemented

Lining and sign changes in the zone will take place on the week commencing 30
May 2022. During this time, we will put in place parking suspensions in order to carry
out the works. Suspension signs will be erected on site a minimum of 5 working
dates before the start of the suspension to inform you of the dates of the lining.
Please be advised that any vehicles parked within the suspended bays may be
issued a PCN. During the implementation process, there will be minimal impact to
residents as their permits will continue to be valid in both sections of Zone U.



30 May 2022
Go Live

The changes to the operational hours in the Zone U subzone will commence from 30
May 2022. Please ensure you adhere to all sign changes from 30 May 2022.

How will the new change in operational hours affect me?

Residents and businesses with an existing Zone U parking permit will not need to do
anything, the current Zone U permit can be used as normal to park during controls in
both the northern and southern section of the zone.

Visitors parking on roads with the shorter hours of Monday to Friday 10.00am -
12.00 (noon) will only be required to either park in pay and display and shared use
parking bays or display visitor vouchers during these hours. In roads with the hours
of Monday to Saturday 8.30am to 6.30pm, parking sessions will be required for the
whole day.

If residents in the northern section of Zone U have any books of full unused
undamaged one day visitor vouchers and would like to return these, Parking
Services will replace these for a book of 2hr vouchers free of charge. Please return
these vouchers, along with a cover letter containing your name and address to:

PERMITS AND VOUCHER APPLICATIONS
PO BOX 75935
LONDON
ES5 5FA

All requests have to meet the above criteria and be received no later than 30
September 2022. Please note that your all day vouchers will still be valid in the
zone where the longer hours are being maintained.

Please contact the consultation team directly on 0208 356 1279 or emall
consultparking@hackney.gov.uk for more information.

Kind Regards,
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Gulgun Chelikhan
Parking Operations, Service Area Manager
Hackney Council



